
 

 

Courtesy visit by Ambassador Mr. Shimazaki to 

President of the Senate H.E. Mr. Faisal Fayez 

 

On 5 April, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan made 

a courtesy call on President of the Senate H.E. Mr. Faisal Fayez. During the 

visit, Ambassador Shimazaki expressed his gratitude for H.E. Mr. Fayez’s 

contribution to the strengthening of Japan-Jordan relations, affirmed that the 

bilateral relations have been extremely strong through mutual high-level 

visits including the ones by H.M. King Abdullah II. Additionally, he 

explained Japan’s recent efforts and assistances in such fields as the refugee 

issue. On his side, H.E. Mr. Fayez expressed his appreciation for the 

continuous Japanese assistance for Jordan. Both sides also discussed further 

development of bilateral cooperation and regional situation.  

 

 


